From: Nickola
To: -- City Clerk

Subject: Public Comment, Agenda Item 10 - Ordinance Amending Chapter 6.50 of the Petaluma Municipal Code Entitled

Mobile Home Park Space Rent Stabilization Program

Date: Monday, July 10, 2023 10:25:44 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.--Ladies and gentlemen,

My name is Nickola Frye and I am a resident of Petaluma Estates and a Board Member of Rebuilding Together Petaluma and a Committee Member of the City of Petaluma, Senior Advisory Committee.

First and foremost, let's give a big round of applause to our incredible City of Petaluma staff and City Council. You've successfully navigated the treacherous waters of bureaucracy and emerged triumphant, waving the flag of fairness! I want to extend my sincerest thanks for the revised ordinance concerning mobilehome space rent.

Your diligent efforts and unwavering commitment to the well-being of our community have not gone unnoticed. By recognizing the importance of affordable housing and addressing the needs of mobilehome residents, you have shown exemplary leadership.

This revised ordinance will bring relief to many individuals and families who call mobilehomes their cherished homes. It demonstrates your understanding of the challenges they face and your determination to ensure their stability and security.

Your willingness to listen, to engage with the community, and to make necessary revisions is commendable. Your actions exemplify the essence of public service and the power of unity in creating positive change.

On behalf of all those who will benefit from this revised ordinance, I offer my deepest gratitude to the City of Petaluma staff and City Council. Your dedication to a fair and inclusive community is truly inspiring. Your actions will leave a lasting legacy, reminding us all of the importance of compassion, understanding, and the power of collective action.

Thank you,

Nickola Frye Board Secretary, Rebuilding Together Petaluma Committee Member, City of Petaluma Senior Advisory Committee